PROCEEDINGS OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

April 28, 2014
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in special session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on April 28, 2014 at 12:01 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Deborah Garber, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret and Joseph Cain in attendance.  Duane Lodrigue, William Pecoraro, Thomas Ackel and Tim Matthews, Sr. were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Les Rulf, L.R. Services, LLC; along with members of the general public.

Mr. Wade presented a proposed contract between District and L.R. Services, LLC for provision of as-needed marine captain services. Mrs. Garber moved to authorize Mr. Gauthier to execute said contract, which motion was seconded by Mr. Melancon and carried unanimously.
RESOLUTION
A resolution providing for the execution of a vessel captain agreement for the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”), designating the terms and conditions of the contract, and granting the authorization therefor.

WHEREAS, this Board of Commissioners (“Board”) is authorized by the provisions of LSA-R.S. 34:324 to “contract with the employ attorneys, clerks, engineers, deputy commissioners, superintendents, stevedores and other agents and employees and shall fix their compensation and terms of office or employments,” and,

WHEREAS, this Board, after due deliberation deems it necessary that a real and genuine necessity exist therefor, to contract with L.R. Services, LLC. for marine captain vessel services and other services related to the advancement of the District.

BE IT RESOLVED, that the President, Jerry Gauthier, is hereby authorized and directed to execute on behalf of the District, an agreement with L.R. Services, LLC. for the provision of marine captain services to the District, substantially in accordance with the terms and conditions of the agreement presented this day.

With there being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
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